IRCHESTER PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Meeting of the Parish Council held on Wednesday 27th September 2017 at Village Hall Irchester at 7.15p.m.
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T Maguire
The meeting started at 7.15pm. There were 4 members of the public present 
Apologies -   Apologies were received and accepted from:  - Cllr D Shroll, A May & J Dunkley and NCC M Griffiths
17/49
DPI's – None declared 
17/50
Public participation, police reports and NCC updates
Police Stats – sent to councillors for June from the Police website.
Station Road – Concern was raised regarding the speeding traffic along Station Road so the VAS sign will be moved to record information.
Cyclist using the footpath at the back of the Village Hall riding fast so request for a sign on the railings to warn pedestrians.

Request for VAS sign to be placed along Gipsy Lane on the next move.
The Chair thanked the public for their comments.
17/51
Minutes

Resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on 30th August 2017 were agreed as true records.  
17/52
Actions/Matters from previous minutes
· Quote for reduction/removal of silver fir tree on war memorial – not applicable

· Planning application responses – sent

· War Memorial Garden – agenda item

· Letter to Harwoods - sent
17/53
Financial Matters
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a) Approval of Payments – Resolved: That the payments of £9618.96 for September 2017 be approved.  
b)
The bank statements £115,400.15 for Unity and Nationwide for September 2017 were noted.
c)
RESOLVED that Cllr L Brown and P Armstrong authorise the bacs payments for September
d)
The external auditor report had been received with no comments or recommendations.

e)  
Proposal raised to amend the Standing Orders to read ‘A working party convened by a meeting of the parish council attended by the clerk should report back to the council with the notes and recommendations of the working party meeting. These will be previously circulated to the parish council for discussion and a decision on its recommendations at the meeting’ This was deferred to the Finance Working Group to discuss the wording and make recommendation to full council. 
17/54
Recreation Grounds
a) Equipment being monitored.
17/55
Highways – 
a) Items to be discuss at the next meeting being – it was stated that the potholes in Edward Road had been mended but that the quality of the repair was poor – damage had been caused to the highway grass verge along Farndish Road to notify highways of the pc concerns
b) Section 50 licence – awaiting the placement audit from NCC
c) Information had been received from NCC regarding the parking restrictions along Arkwright Road. It was stated that the lines do not seem to be 10meters however there is a drop kerb next to them. The extension of the yellow lines did not meet the NCC criteria however the area would continue to be monitored
d) Discussion took place regarding the removal of the Elder tree at the corner of Bradshaw Way.  RESOLVED to accept the quote of £190 plus VAT to have the tree and roots removed.
e) A proposal was made ‘Deliveries to Co-op in new street. People are parking up the side of the co-op and preventing the Lorries backing up for deliveries so they have to park on the high street creating serious risks for pedestrians, the delivery drivers and traffic. Can we ask NCC to install a delivery bay with yellow lines around it and suggest the co-op to put a notice on their wall?’ RESOLVED to write to the Co-op regarding a polite notice and suggestions on how this problem could be resolved.
f) It was stated that the notice board on Bradshaw Way had been damaged and the repair was being organised.
17/56
Little Irchester/Knuston
a) Request had been made for the repair of the village planter and if new plants could be placed in it.  It was agreed to look into purchasing some perennial plants that were low maintenance and also to look at the cost for the stones to be replaced.  RESOLVED to repair the planter at a cost of £500.00
17/57
Planning
BCW will hold a site meeting at the proposed Gipsy lane Landfill site.
· WP/17/00542/FUL Demolition of an existing rear utility and conservatory and construction of a single storey rear extension to the existing dwelling house and garage.  AMENDED DESCRIPTION 57 Arkwright Road, Irchester, Wellingborough, Northamptonshire, NN29 7EE – no comment
· WP/17/00563/FUL -31 Edward Road – Erection of detached house – fascia to be in keeping with others in the area i.e. white
· WP/17/00514/VAR – Land opp 7-11 Claudis Way – query if the community grant funding to the parish council would also be extended to 2042.
· Appeal WP/17/00308/FUL – 40 Wollaston Road – 2 storey side extension and 1st floor extension no further comment
17/58
Neighbourhood Plan

Details had been received from the Consultant regarding further information requested by Historic England.
17/59
Cemetery/War Memorial

a) Registrars report sent to Cllrs
b) War Memorial garden – the railings spikes had been removed and painted. Rose bushes had been removed and the fir tree reduced. The area had been cleared ready for the new plants.  As the war memorial and gardens are now listed permission would be required for any work other than general maintenance.  It was stated that the large tree needs attention and it was suggested to obtain advice from F Webber at BCW.
c) Information had been received regarding the problems a neighbouring resident was experiencing due to tree roots.  RESOLVED to remove the tree.
d) Discussion took place regarding adding shrubs to the gaps along the perimeter fencing where the trees had been removed. Cemetery working party to look at the area.
17/60
Community Issues

a) Remembrance Day Services for Irchester and Little Irchester – Reach out church to lead the service in Irchester.  Everything else in progress St Katherine’s vicar had been asked to do Little Irchester Service and the Mayor had been booked. The poppy wreaths had been received 
b) It was stated that a meeting had taken place with MP, Stage Coach, Borough of Wellingborough Councillors and Chair of Irchester Parish Council regarding the changes to the bus service through the village.  It was stated that there had been 35 complaints received by Stagecoach. The usage of the buses would be monitored but no further information had been received.  Saturday Service through the village if supported could be extended to Sundays however the cost could be £23,000 per annum.  P Bone MP to speak to the Crown Estates who were considering other options.  Concern was raised that the facilities in the village could not be accessed on Sundays. S106 funding from Rushden Lakes would only support the service for 4 years. Concern was raised that the residents are unaware of what the pc is trying to achieve regarding the bus service so it was suggested that an article be written to be included in the Village Voice.  JPC to monitor and update.
c) Discussion took place regarding a portable hearing system for the parish council meetings. It was agreed to look at types and funding at the Finance Group meeting.  Suggestion was made that the room be reorganised and investigations into what was provided by other pcs.
d) It was stated that Parsons Hall Trustees had held their AGM.  Notes had been sent to councillors in which it stated that the Constitution for the club was out of date and needed rewriting.
17/61
Correspondence
TM declared an ‘other interest’ in the item below

· A resident had requested that the pc look into the possibility of installing parking bays in Station Road.  It was stated there were parking spaces at the rear in some areas however enquiries to be made to highways.
· Parish Forum to take place on 19th October at the BCW council chambers for 7.00pm
17/62
Exclusive to Public and Press

RESOLVED: That pursuant to the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960, the public and press is excluded from the meeting for the item of business on the grounds that publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be discussed.

17/63
Councillor training – a skills audit form was given to councillors to access training needs.
17/64
Hilton Hall – discussion took place regarding the cost of a red book survey.  RESOLVED to continue with the survey.
The meeting closed at 9.50pm
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